Maunby, Newby Wiske and South Otterington Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at 7.30pm on Thursday 18th November 2021 at South Otterington Village Hall, South Otterington, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL7 9HG 

Present: Councillors: K. Bowe (Vice Chairman), C. Newton, E. Branson-Burke and County Councillor B. Baker.

Clerk: D. Robson. Three Members of the public
	Item
	Parish Council Minutes
	Action                                       

	1.

2.

3. 

4.
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6.
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8.
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10.

11.
	Apologies: I. Glover (Chairman), V. Gillson, M. Harland, A. Shore and Councillor B. Phillips.  
Minutes of Last Meeting
Unable to approve minutes of meeting held on 21/10/21 as not enough councillors present that attended both meetings. Put on agenda for next meeting.   

Matters arising from previous minutes

a. MVAS Signs – Maintenance and Repositing 
The signs are working fine and feedback from residents indicate that the signage is effective. Signs need relocating every 3 months which coincides with changing the batteries. C. Newton is going to order a clip needed for one of the posts.  
b. Restructure of Local Council (Update)
Cllr B. Baker gave an update on the unity. 

NYCC proposal has been accepted in principle but is not approved by parliament. It will be renamed North Yorkshire Council.

Elections will take place in May 2022 and they will serve a term of 5 years. The first year will be spent shadowing the council before the district will cease and the new council takes over. 

Parish Council elections will take place in May 2022 and will also last for 5 years. It is not certain if HDC will charge for Parish Council elections.  
It seems that everyone in Hambleton is working very well together to ensure the unity is successful. 
Cllr B. Baker discussed the boundaries and confirmed that he will no longer be our County Councillor when the unity takes over as our parish will be part of a different ward. 
Selections will be done after they are approved in parliament currently scheduled for mid-January 2022. 

A salary increase of 0.5% has been approved for councillors and will be renewed after the new job roles are defined after the unity takeover.

It is hoped that Hambleton Council buildings at Stone Cross will be still used. 

Cllr B. Baker commented that working from home has saved a lot of time and money. Attendance to meetings is a lot higher due to eliminating travel time.

Care workers are unable to work in a front facing role if they have not been double vaccinated for Covid. This has left a shortage of staff in the care sector.       
c. Recruitment of New Parish Councillor – signing up Eric 

It was agreed last meeting that a new Parish Councillor was joining the council to represent Newby Wiske. 
There are still two vacancies to represent Maunby. The Councillors are still actively seeking new parish councillors however they are finding that villagers are very respondent. Residents of Maunby feel like their voice was ignored by HDC when they objected to losing their village pub. They questioned why when Yorkshire Water or Highways objected to a planning application it is refused but that is not always the case for the Parish Council. They acknowledge that the idea to become a Parish Councillor can be quite daunting, time consuming and voluntary.  
Clerk to return signed forms to HDC. 
d. David Dwerryhouse Memorial Seat – Unveiling 
The seat is fitted and the family are very pleased. They have arranged an unveiling at 2pm on Wednesday 24th November. All villagers and parish councillors are welcome to attend.
e. Hole Appeared between Little Otterington Green and Church
The small hole that appeared was filled by a local resident. They contacted Yorkshire Water and they claim the hole is not a result of their practice so not their responsibility. Highways claim they do not own the area of road and therefore don’t maintain it. There is a huge pothole which needs attention. The councillors are slightly puzzled who does own the road because there is a street light displaying a Hambleton number on it which would suggest it is owned by HDC.     
Cllr Baker is looking into it.
Correspondence for consideration

a. Parish Council Police report
There was one crime reported under the category other crimes including drugs. No details were given. 
b. South Otterington Village Parking 
The issue of parking by people attending functions at the village hall has come up for discussion as a resident complained about the lack of thought some drivers give to local residents. It is accepted that parking in the village is far from ideal but when some residents struggle to access or leave their driveway the councillors wondered if anything can be done to improve the situation. Various ideas on signage were discussed but the councillors decided that the chalk blackboards were the most effective way of deterring people from parking on the green.  Also, that the road is a dead end which most people attending functions are unaware of. Parking on the green is not permitted. 

Going forward, residents would like fore- warning to give them the option of moving their vehicles. Although this is not an ideal solution to the problem.    
(One member of the public left the meeting)
Miscellaneous Correspondence for noting –

(K. Bowe left the meeting and Cllr Baker took the position of Chairman)
a. Mr and Mrs Watts – issue to be resolved 
Reading from a letter Mrs Watts spoke at length about a comment that was made by K. Bowe about 4 years ago regarding a planning application. They claim the comment was believed and had a knock-on effect of the way they were treated by villagers. Mr and Mrs Watts also expressed their disappointment by the Parish Councillors comments when they applied for a planning application at the same time that the comment was made.

Mr and Mrs Watts wish to have a private chat to K. Bowe and hopefully resolve this issue in privacy between themselves. They would also like an apology from the Parish Council for the way they were treated when they applied for planning permission around four years ago. The Councillors in question are no longer on the Parish Council.

Clerk to add to the agenda for the next Parish Council meeting.

(Two members of the public left the meeting and K. Bowe returned to chair the meeting)
Planning Matters – New Planning Applications

a. Application for advertisement consent to display 2no identical non-illuminated post and panel signs at the entrance to Newby Wiske Hall to replace the original signage. Newby Wiske Hall, Newby Wiske, North Yorkshire DL7 9HA. Mr Rich Sanders ref: 21/02089/ADV

b. Application for planning permission to display 2no identical post and panel signs at the entrance to Newby Wiske Hall to replace the original signage. Newby Wiske Hall, North Yorkshire DL7 9HA. Mr Rich Sanders. Ref: 21/02088/FUL

c. Two storey side extension along with internal and external re modelling. March House, Green Lane, Maunby, Thirsk. Mellor. Ref: 21/02444/FUL 
No objections.
Planning Matters – Granted – None
Planning Matters – Refused – None 
Planning Matters arising from previous minutes - None
Financial Matters

Money in bank as of 01/11/21 - £13,280.81                                         

d. Payment of accounts 

Unpresented cheques: £326.40

Cheques to pay:

CE & CM Walker (Grass cutting)           £139.20

Clerk Salary- D. Robson  (November)    £100.40

Clerk Salary – D. Robson (December)   £120.40 Including £20 expenses. 

e. Money received 
Infrastructure Levy £1,953.62 
K. Bowe will prepare a spreadsheet showing where the last Infrastructure Levy was spent and determine if any is left. Repairs/maintenance to the village pump at Newby Wiske is still to do out of the fund.  

c. Precept 2022/23 Arrangements for the Financial Year 2022/23 – deadline for submitting information 31st December 2021.

There was concern about who is paying for the upcoming parish elections in May as K. Bowe is unsure if the PC pay for the recent Police and Fire Commissioners election. Cllr Baker assumes HDC will foot the bill but will investigate. The councillors discussed their predicted expenditure and income and decided to keep the precept the same. All councillors agree.
Any Other Business requiring urgent consideration

Maintenance village Defibrillators
Following an email advertising defibrillator maintenance received by the clerk, it raised the question of who is allocated to check the village defibrillators? It isn’t certain whether Maunby has one. Unfortunately, it can’t be clarified without a full council.

Put ‘Servicing the Village Defibrillators’ on the agenda for January’s meeting.   
Next meeting 7.30pm on Thursday 20th January 2022 at South Otterington village hall, South Otterington, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL7 9HG
Chairman Signature………………………………. Date………………………..
	    

	
	
	


